
MEETING MINUTES

SPECIAL

CITY OF MIDFIELD

CITY COUNCIL

The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in a special session on Monday, 
August 01, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. with Mayor Gary Richardson presiding.  

Mayor Gary Richardson led attendees in prayer.  Also, Mayor Richardson led attendees 
in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Recarda Cobb called roll.  The following members were present:  Councilor Velma 
Johnson, Councilor Jimmie Robinson, Councilor Janice Anderson, Councilor James 
Reasor, and Mayor Gary Richardson.  Councilor Terry Adams was absent.

Approval of Agenda: Councilor Velma Johnson made a motion to approve the agenda. 
The motion was seconded by Councilor Janice Anderson.  All members present voted 
aye, passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of Business License for Dollar General Store located at 4132 Jefferson 
Avenue, Midfield, Alabama 35228.  Councilor Janice Anderson made a motion to 
approve the Business License.  The motion was seconded by Councilor Velma Johnson.
All members present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of Alcohol License for Dollar General Store located at 4132 Jefferson Avenue,
Midfield, Alabama 35228.  Councilor Janice Anderson made a motion to approve the 
Alcohol License.  The motion was seconded by Councilor Velma Johnson.  All members
present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of Resolution No. 2016-53.  Resolution accepting donations to defray cost 
of the Back to School Rally.  Councilor Janice Anderson made a motion to approve 
Resolution No. 2016-53.  The motion was seconded by Councilor Velma Johnson.  All 
members present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.

Report from Mayor:  

Mayor Richardson stated that the City of Midfield’s bridge inspection was approved by 
ALDOT.

Report from Council:  



Councilor Velma Johnson inquired about a construction sign near the Midfield 
Community.  Mayor Richardson informed her that the sign was in the City of Fairfield.

Councilor Janice Anderson was concerned about an individual living in the park. She 
suggested that we have the Police Department look into it.

Councilor Jimmie Robinson stated that he was glad to see Midfield Police Department 
making sure that visitors were legally parked near the Ore line Trail. 

Councilor James Reasor:  None

Open to Public:  

None

Adjourn:

Mayor Gary Richardson made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by 
Councilor Janice Anderson.  All members present voted aye, passing the motion 
unanimously.

  


